
Responding to a Third-Party Administrator’s Access Request



The data you see in this tutorial is completely fictitious. It was made for 

instructional purposes only. Any resemblance to a real person or business 

is completely coincidental.



When a Third-Party Administrator (TPA) has requested access to your account, you will be able to 

respond through the Action Center. On the logged in summary screen, click the Action Center tab.



A panel for the access request will appear. 

Select Click here to respond to a third-party access request to continue.



You will see the name of the TPA business and the email address they 

registered with. Select whether you want to grant this TPA account access. 

If you don’t want to grant this TPA access, select No then click Save.



If you do want to grant this TPA access, select Yes. Then check the Grant Account Access box under your 

Paid Family and Medical Leave Contributions account.



Select one of the four access levels to grant this TPA. You can grant them access to view only, 

file wage reports, make payments, or all the above. Then click Save.



The TPA will now be able to access your account according to the permissions you granted them.



To manage the TPA’s access to your account, click their username.



You will see their current access settings. This TPA has access to 

File Wage Reports and Make Payments. To make changes, click Manage.



Click the access level to adjust it or click Cancel Access to remove access completely.



In the account security settings, you can select a new access level 

and limit that access to certain periods if desired. Then click Save.



Click here for more tutorials!

http://www.maine.gov/paidleave
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